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We are very pleased and excited that the school’s BOOK CLUBS are officially open. Our 
Grade 4 – 7 learners who love reading may join the book club in their grade and enjoy some 
reading leisure time in the school library from 14:00 to 14:40,  
Grade 4   The Book Worms Book Club  (started 22 July 2024) every 2nd Monday 
Grade 5   The Reading Crew Book Club  (started 23 July 2024) every 2nd Tuesday 
Grade 6   Narrative Navigators Book Club  (started 24 July 2024) every 2nd Wednesday 
Grade 7   The Book Lookers Book Club  (started 25 July 2024) every 2nd Thursday 
 
Thank you Mrs. Langford for initiating and launching the book clubs.  Your time and effort is 
greatly appreciated. Thank you Mrs Simon for running the book clubs so effectively. 

 
ENROLMENTS / RE-ENROLMENTS 

1. GRADE 1 AND GRADE 8 ONLINE APPLICATIONS opened on the 11th July 2024 and will close at 
midnight on the 12th August 2024.  Please note that placements are made by District Office, and not 
the school. 

2. 2025 APPLICATIONS FOR ENROLMENT FOR NEW LEARNERS – Gr. R and Gr. 2-7 applications forms for 2025 may 

be collected from the office on school days between 07:00 and 14:00. 

3. RE-ENROLMENT / STUDENT INFORMATION forms for current learners will be sent to parents on the 5th August 2024.  

Please update your information where necessary, indicate whether or not your child will be returning to Summerfields 

Primary in 2025 and return the form to your child’s teacher no later than Thursday, 8th August 2024. It is vitally important 

that the school has your correct contact details.  Please treat this as urgent as we have to submit the number of 

children returning to Summerfields Primary in 2025, to District Office. 

4. HEALTH QUESTIONNAIRE – A reminder to parents to please fill in the form and return it to school. 

 

THE DIGITAL LAW COMPANY: A reminder to parents that the school will be hosting a talk by experts from The Digital Law 

Company regarding digital law and cell phone safety.   Grade 6 and 7 learners will be addressed on TUESDAY, 6 AUGUST, during 

school hours (R20.00 per child). The parents’ talk scheduled for the 3rd August 2024 will no longer take place at school. A link to 

the Webinar will be sent to the parents who have paid.  This link will be available from 3 – 9 August 2024. 

 
NO PARENTS OR VISITORS ARE ALLOWED ON THE SCHOOL PREMISES.  IF YOU HAVE AN APPOINTMENT WITH A 

TEACHER, FETCHING A LEARNER OR ATTENDING AN ASSEMBLY OR HAVE ANY QUERIES, REPORT TO RECEPTION 

VIA THE ENTRANCE TO THE OFFICES IN PIAGGIO STREET TO SIGN IN AT THE SCHOOL. 
 

PARENTS MUST PLEASE ENSURE THAT THEIR CHILDREN ARE AT SCHOOL, AND ON THE SCHOOL PREMISES BY 

07:30. 

 

SICK LEARNERS: Parents, please do not send your children to school when they are sick. Winter is here 

and common colds, flu and stomach bugs have increased.  Also, please do not send your children to school if they 

have LICE, PINK EYE or RINGWORM.  It is very contagious and spreads easily.  
 

mailto:info@summerfieldsprimary.co.za
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MANDELA DAY DONATIONS:  Thank you to everyone who contributed food towards our 
learners-in-need project.  Your thoughtfulness is highly appreciated. 
 
We also wish to thank MR. MAYET from the Caltex Garage in Atlas Road, for his generous 
food donation.  
 
SPORT DONATIONS FOR HOCKEY: 
THANK YOU DEEZ BARZ for donating hockey sticks for our newly formed hockey teams, 
and LAND-MINE SUPPLY & SERVICE for donating the girls’ hockey socks.  Your generous 
donations are greatly appreciated.  
 

J & T DAY (JEANS AND T-SHIRT DAY. The next J & T Day will be held on Friday, 2nd August 2024. 

R10.00 is payable to the class teacher. Learners are expected to dress neatly and appropriately. 

No jewellery or make-up is allowed. Girls to tie up their hair.  Popcorn and Grab-a-cake tickets on sale. 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdAQH4OMr9ir3qD7FVmRNYneAPgYO7nM_0tL66qa8oeL5-

AnQ/viewform?usp=sf_link.  Our annual Inter House will take place in November and we would like to see as many learners 

wearing their house t-shirts by this time.  Show your spirit for your house on the 10th October 2024 by wearing your House shirt with 

jeans. 

 

  

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdAQH4OMr9ir3qD7FVmRNYneAPgYO7nM_0tL66qa8oeL5-AnQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdAQH4OMr9ir3qD7FVmRNYneAPgYO7nM_0tL66qa8oeL5-AnQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


                                Tel.        086 142 5493 
                      083 322 6690 
  

         24 Hour Monitoring 

        Armed Response      
                       Alarm Installations 
       CCTV, Intercoms       
Community Monitoring Services Gate Automation 
       Medical Response 
Shop 17, 
Farrarmere Shopping Centre  
Contact:  Chris 083 375 2750 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 2024 

Term 1  17 January – 20 March  Term 2 3 April – 14 June 

Term 3 9 July – 20 September Term 4 1 October – 13 December 

IMPORTANT DATES 

2 August J & T Day – R10.00 payable 6 August Talk regarding Digital Law R20.00 (Gr 6/7 learners) 

3 August On-line Webinar link available 3-9 August 9 August Women’s Day (Public Holiday) 

 
 
 
 
 
DON’T BE LATE 
GATES C & A ARE LOCKED AT 07:30, GATE B IS 
LOCKED AT 7:40. Parents and transporters are to 
ensure that children are at school by 07:30 the very 
latest.  Please respect this directive and refrain from 
dropping your children off at school late.  Allow your child 
to start their school day on a positive note by being at 
school on time.  It is very disruptive and unfair to learners 
who are already in class and busy with work when a child 
enters the classroom late. Please be considerate.   
GATE D is for PRE-SCHOOL LEARNERS ONLY. 
Learners arriving late and leaving early will be recorded 
in accordance with instructions from the GDE. 
  

 HOLIDAYS 
Parents must please arrange their holidays in accordance 
with the school calendar and ensure that their child/children 
attend school during the allocated term dates as set out by 
the Education Department.  As school attendance is 
compulsory by law for all children between the ages of 7 and 
15, no Educator or Principal may give permission for pupils to 
take leave during the terms. (Please refer to the Prospectus).  
Learners who miss assessments due to vacations taken 
during the term will receive zero for any missed 
assessments.  There will be no leniency. 
 

PARCELS FOR LEARNERS 
NO PARCELS will be accepted at Reception for 
learners in any grade.  This includes, but is not limited 
to lunches, projects, homework, PT clothes, sports 
kits, school bags, stationery, tuck money etc.  Kindly 
ensure that your child has everything he/she needs 
before being dropped off at school. THERE WILL BE 
NO LENIENCY IN THIS REGARD, AS PER SCHOOL 
RULES. Please do not request our staff to disregard 
instructions given by the Management Team. 
Only chronic medication will be accepted, e.g. insulin. 
 

 PARTY PACKS 
SEALED party packs and cupcakes may 
be delivered at the office for learners’ 
birthdays between 07:10 and 07:30. 
Please do not send cakes that must be cut 
to school or cold drinks that must be poured 
into cups. 

 
  

MY SCHOOL CARD 

 
EVERY SWIPE COUNTS! 

Please remember to swipe your My School card.       

If you don’t have a My School Card yet, 

please apply for yours now! 
It’s easy! 

Go online at www.myschool.co.za 

Call us on 0860 100 445   Email us @myschool.co.za 

Or at any Woolworths store 

Parents supporting MySchool: 259  

Funds raised last month – R1635.67 
Funds raised this month – R1912.68 



 

SUMMIES 

Please phone 011 894 6867 or 0760656821 to 

book an appointment to visit the shop. Good 

quality used school clothes for sale at very 

reasonable prices. 

1. Only CASH payments accepted 

2. All items are sold voetstoots 

3. This is NOT a swop shop 

4. No refunds 

5. No return policy 

6. Only parents may select clothing 

 

SHOP HOURS (2024) 

Mondays    07:00 – 07:35 

Tuesday             13:50 – 14:30 

   Wednesdays                13:50 – 14:30 

 

The above times are subject to change 
 

PLEASE MARK ALL YOUR CHILD’S CLOTHES 

CLEARLY 

 

 

 


